Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners’ Association
Minutes of Town Hall Meeting
August 11, 2018, 11:00 AM

Call to Order:
A Town Hall meeting of Starlight Ranch HOA membership and residents was held on              Saturday, August 11, 2018, at the front clubhouse. President Curt Delong opened the meeting at 11:05 AM and thanked everyone for coming out.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call was taken. Board Members present were: Curt Delong-President, Richard Balderson-Vice President and Laurie Lyons-Director.  Denise Koplar-Director, and Bob Marley-Director was absent without an excuse.  Vern Olsen-Director was absent with reason.  Georgia Moffat- Secretary/ Treasurer was also present. 

The November 10th election was discussed.  Residents need to step up to help with new ideas.  The October HOA Board meeting will be October 3rd due to the 30 days needed to mail out the ballots and annual letter.  All candidates need to get their names submitted and show title by the October 3rd HOA Board meeting.  Curt Delong, Richard Balderson and Laurie Lyons were elected to a 2 year term at the last election so they will still have 1 year to serve.  The HOA needs a strong membership to negotiate with ELS.  All home owners are members of the HOA but only paid members can vote.  Residents can support the HOA and community by volunteering for committees or activities if being on the HOA Board would be to stressful.

The sheriff office was here a couple of years ago and stated that knowing your neighbors on all four sides helps in watching out for each other.

Halloween party last year did not go over to well and very few dressed up.  This year the activity will be just a dinner, some decorations and no costumes.

Curt requested that the residents be courteous when talking to Rattlesnake representative.

Rattlesnake job is to patrol the property, check street lights, lock clubhouses and pool each night.  The ELS office has a copy of Rattlesnake procedures.  ELS manager get a report each morning from Rattlesnake of what occurred each shift.

The floor was turned over to rattlesnake security.  They talked about what the community needs to do and needs to know:

· Hours are 8:00 PM to 4:00 AM
· Do not leave valuables in your car that is why people break in.
· Obey the parking rules so you do not get towed.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]If you see a stranger, call security.

Rattlesnake job is to patrol the property, check street lights, lock clubhouses and pool each night.  The ELS office has a copy of Rattlesnake procedures.

The floor was open for questions.  The issued discussed were:

· Guns being shot at night are from the next property not in our community.
· They do stop people and ask for Resident ID.  If they do not have one, they are escorted off the property.
· Trespassing is only for the common areas.  If they say they are going to visit someone they have the right to be in the community.  It is the same for the sheriff office.
· Phones being sent to answering machine.  Leave message and you will get a call back.
· Rattlesnake does know about the drug houses but all they can do is call the sheriff.
· 3 cars parked at drug house on lawn running nobody in them.  Call Rattlesnake for tow but the tow company may not come.  This is an issue with the tow company not doing their job.
· Many questions were asked about issues during the day.  Rattlesnake is not here.  All daytime issues should be address to ELS office (checking ID, etc.) or in emergency call 911.

Curt thanked Rattlesnake for being at our town hall.

Meeting adjourned at 11:54 AM
